
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 





 



NOFIRES CONFERENCE: UNDERSTANDING SERIAL 

MURDER & SERIAL ARSON 
Date:  

11.07.2018 - 08:00AM to 11.08.2018 - 04:00PM 

Location:  

Hadley Farms Meeting House Through Case Analysis 

Contact: NoFIRES Director Loren Davine at (413) 429-6363/ loren@nofires.net 

Sixth Annual NoFIRES Conference: Understanding Serial Murder & Serial Arson Through Case 

Analysis, Nov. 7-8 

Dr. Jack Levin, a leading expert on violent crimes and author of “The Allure of Premeditated Murder: Why 

Some People Plan to Kill,” is the keynote speaker for the 6th Annual NoFIRES Conference, Understanding 

Serial Murder & Serial Arson Through Case Analysis, Nov. 7-8 at Hadley Farms Meeting House. 

A collaboration of fire, law enforcement, mental healthcare providers and social service agencies, the 

Northwestern Youth Fire Intervention Response, Education and Safety Partnership (NoFIRES), is committed to 

providing a consistent, coordinated and appropriate response to youth who set fires or engage in fire-related 

behavior. The components of this approach include intervention, education and prevention, and referrals for 

clinical treatment and counseling and /or to services agencies. 

About 200 firefighters, police, probation, mental health providers, and school personnel attend the conference, 

which is intended as a professional development opportunity, every year. The conference is supported by The 

Northwestern District Attorney's Office, The State Fire Marshal, Massachusetts State Police Fire & Explosion 

Unit, Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives, and the Massachusetts Property Insurance 

Underwriting Association.   

"NoFIRES is proud to offer high-quality trainings to professionals throughout New England.  It's an opportunity 

to share best practices, discuss emerging trends, and network with others in this field,"  Loren Davine, 

NoFIRES Executive Director, said. 

“This is always a terrific conference,” Northwestern District Attorney David E. Sullivan said. 

The first day of this year’s conference will focus on a compelling serial murder case, and the second day will 

examine one of the largest serial arson cases in history. There will also be a live burn to demonstrate the fires 

and aftermath. 

For the past 25 years, Levin has studied the mentality of violent criminals and written nearly 40 books on this 

topic. He has spoken about violence or hate to such groups as the White House Conference on Hate Crimes, the 

Department of Justice, the Department of Education, OSCE's Office for Democratic Institutions and Human 

Rights (a membership of 59 countries) and the International Association of Chiefs of Police. 
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TRAINING IN UNDERSTANDING AND RESPONDING TO 

COMMERCIAL SEXUAL EXPLOITATION OF CHILDREN 
Date:  

09.25.2018 - 09:00AM to 03:00PM 

Location:  

Greenfield Community College 

About 80 police, DCF workers, school personnel, social workers and representatives of the Northwestern 

District Attorney’s Office will be trained to understand and respond to commercial sexual exploitation of 

children  at Greenfield Community College,  Oct. 25, from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

Trainers from My Life My Choice, an organization currently serving 110 exploited youths in Massachusetts, 

will explain ways of identifying and engaging with sexually exploited youth and the resources and services 

available for them. 

At a similar training held in Holyoke last Thursday, Sept. 20, Children's Advocacy Center of Hampshire County 

Director Susan Loehn said there are 10 cases of children in the Northwestern District Attorney’s jurisdiction 

who are being commercially sexually exploited. 

Statewide, there were 275 referrals for services to My Life My Choice last year; 158 children received services. 

The average age of first exploitation was 14. 

The trainings are sponsored by a federal grant and address provisions in the 2012 “Act Relative to the 

Commercial Exploitation of People,” the first anti-human trafficking law in Massachusetts strengthening 

protections for victims of human trafficking, increasing punishment for offenders and establishing a human 

trafficking task force. 

For more information, please contact CAC of Franklin County and North Quabbin Region Director Irene 

Woods at ilwoods@aol.com 
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DA SULLIVAN, MAYOR, CITY COUNCILORS, STUDENTS 

AND OTHERS TO TAKE WHITE RIBBON PLEDGE TO 

END GENDER VIOLENCE 
Date:  

04.04.2018 - 12:30PM to 02:30PM 

Location:  

Northampton High School Auditorium, 380 Elm St. 

“From this day forward I pledge to be part of the solution in ending gender based violence and to never 

commit, 

condone or remain silent about violence against women and girls.” – Western Massachusetts White Ribbon 

Pledge 

Northampton High School students will join District Attorney David Sullivan, Northampton Mayor David 

Narkewicz, members of the Northampton City Council, Debra Robbin, executive director of  the statewide 

organization Jane Doe Inc  and others in taking the White Ribbon Pledge, Wednesday, April 4, from 12:30-2 

p.m. in the NHS Auditorium. 

An international campaign to end violence against women and girls, the White Ribbon Campaign 

was established by a group of men in 1989 after a gunman opened fire and killed 14 female engineering 

students in Montreal, Canada. 

For the past 10 years, the NWDA has worked with students, faculty and staff  to advance the campaign through 

video and art contests, among other initiatives and encouraged students and others to take the White Ribbon 

Pledge  throughout the Northwestern District. In recent years, the scope of the campaign has been broadened to 

address all forms of gender-based violence. 

Jane Doe Inc., the statewide White ribbon organization, will be present to acknowledge the work being done in 

western Massachusetts and Northampton High School students will present an interactive exercise 

involving  two scenarios illustrating unhealthy and healthy relationships.  

“Our young people are the leading the way to a more just society, in which all people, regardless of gender are 

treated with respect,” Sullivan said. 

Please see the following agenda for more details. This event is not open to the general public. 

For more information, please contact Mary Kociela, NWDA Director of Domestic Violence Projects 

at Mary.A.Kociela@state.ma.us 

White Ribbon Day Program 2018 

Jane Doe Inc. & The Northwestern District Attorney’s Office 

Northampton High School Auditorium 

April 4, 2018 

12:30-2pm 

http://whiteribbonday.janedoe.org/home-page-new/
mailto:Mary.A.Kociela@state.ma.us


Program Agenda 

12:30-12:45 
Students called to auditorium and are seated 

12:45 (or as soon as students seated)-1 pm 
Welcome and reading of WR Day proclamation 

David Narkewicz, Mayor, City of Northampton 

Comments and Recognition of Officials 

David Sullivan, District Attorney, Northwestern District 

Statewide Efforts and Initiatives 

Debra Robbin, Executive Director, Jane Doe Inc. 

1:00-1:30 
Introduce WR Student Ambassador Sylvia Shread to facilitate Interactive Exercise 

1:30-1:50 
Q & A and local resource information for students 

Students will collect questions on note cards during the presentation and then ask the questions 

Safe Passage staff will be introduced at this time to briefly describe services they offer and to answer questions 

1:50-2 
Students will distribute stress balls and ribbons and will lead the group in taking the pledge 

  

  



 

DA SULLIVAN TO MODERATE PANEL ON ALCOHOL 
Date:  

03.19.2018 - 09:30AM to 11:00AM 

Location:  

Old Chapel Events Center, UMass Amherst 

DA Sullivan will moderate an Alcohol Retailers & Municipal Leaders Forum on municipal alcohol 

regulation and enforcement issues in Western Massachusetts, March 19, 9:30-11 a.m. at the Old Chapel at 

the University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Panelists include Treasurer's Alcohol Task Work Force Chairman 

Peter Wilson; ABCC Chief Investigator Ted Mahoney; Massachusetts Package Store Association Executive 

Director Rob Mellion and local municipal and law enforcement leaders. 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 

For immediate release: Nov. 4, 2016 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Location:  
Schools throughout Hampshire County 

 

If you’ve seen any TV or movie involving crime or law enforcement, 
you’ve heard of the Miranda warning  -- and can likely recite at least 
part of it. 

It’s the result of perhaps the best-known U.S. Supreme Court 
case, Miranda v. Arizona, when the Court ruled that detained criminal 
suspects must be advised of a number of important constitutional 
rights, for example the right to remain silent and the right to an 
attorney,  prior to being questioned by the police. 

This year marks the 50th anniversary of Miranda v. Arizona. To 
commemorate this legal milestone, attorneys from the  Northwestern 

District Attorney’s Office,  Hampshire County Bar Association and Committee for Public Counsel Services along with 
student performers from Pioneer Valley Performing Arts Charter Public School will visit area schools to present Miranda: 
More than Words. 

The presentations are timed to coincide with Law Day, established in 1958 by President Dwight Eisenhower and officially 
designated by Congress in 1961  to take place every year on May 1 to mark the nation's commitment to the Rule of Law. 
The American Bar Association established Miranda v. Arizona as this year’s Law Day theme. 

The attorneys will discuss the history and significance of the Miranda warning and what Miranda rights mean in the 
context of a school setting. If a student is  called down to the school principal’s office, for example, does the principal have 
to give the Miranda warning before questioning a student about a crime that occurred at the school? 

The PVPA performers will enact scenarios involving juvenile Miranda situations after which presenters will analyze with 
students what went right or wrong. 

“The Miranda case has become part of our national culture and it has benefited us all, because it has promoted 
professionalism on the part of the police and has increased confidence in the fairness of the criminal justice 
system,”  Northwestern District Attorney David E. Sullivan said. 



“Suspects are no longer railroaded into confessions and prosecutions are no longer based upon statements made by 
people who have been deprived of sleep, food or other essentials. It has also provided people with knowledge of and the 
ability to assert their rights.” 

Presentations will be given at South Hadley High School, Gateway Regional High School, Smith Academy, Belchertown 
High School, Amherst Regional High School and Ware High School. For specific times, please see below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

From this day forward, I promise to be part of the solution in ending violence against women and all gender-based 

violence.”  -- White Ribbon Pledge 

Men young and old across the state and country will wear white ribbons and take the White Ribbon Pledge on March 

3  among other activities -- to show their support and commitment to ending violence against women and all gender-

based violence. 

Throughout the month of March and beyond, District Attorney David E. Sullivan’s Task Force on Domestic & Sexual 

Violence will join Jane Doe Inc., and violence prevention organizations across the state to promote the  White Ribbon 

Campaign and to increase the ranks of White Ribbon Ambassadors. Ambassadors agree to wear the ribbon on 

White Ribbon Day and recruit 5 to 10 male friends and colleagues to join them in taking the WRD pledge. 

For more information about this program and the annual White Ribbon event at the Statehouse on March 

3,  visit  http://www.janedoe.org/ 

Student members of the Belchertown High School SADD (Students Against Destructive Decisions) group will be selling 

white ribbons during all four lunchtimes on March 3 to benefit Safe Passage of Northampton, which serves  survivors 

of domestic violence, their children, friends, and families. For more information about this effort, contact Ginny Bilz 

at vbilz@belchertown.org 

Other schools are organizing student assemblies, workshops and information tables. (We will send more details when 

available.) 

DA Sullivan will  lead the pledge with Greenfield Community College President Robert Pura and others at Community 

College at The Power of Women event sponsored by the New England Learning Center for Women in Transition 

(NELCWIT) Thursday, April  7 from 5-9 p.m. in the Cohn Family Dining Commons. 

“The White Ribbon Campaign is a powerful testimony to the ways in which, working together, we can make strides 

toward ending violence,”   Sullivan said. 

The White Ribbon Campaign is an international event that was established in 1989, after a gunman opened fire and 

killed 14 female engineering students in Montreal, Canada.  Men in that community organized the first WRC, wearing 

white ribbons “as a symbol of men’s opposition to men’s violence against women” and to show their support for women 

and survivors. 

http://www.janedoe.org/
mailto:vbilz@belchertown.org


 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


